
DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS 
BUREAU OF CONSTRUCTION CODES 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
Part 4. Building Code (ORR# 2019-125 LR) 

 
The Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs, Bureau of Construction Codes, will hold a 
public hearing on the amendments for the Part 4. Building Code.  The public hearing will be held 
on January 21, 2022, at 10:30 a.m. in the Michigan Library & Historical Center, 1st Floor Forum, 
702 W. Kalamazoo, Lansing, MI 48915.  The amendments of the Part 4. Building Code are 
proposed to take effect 120 days after filing with the Secretary of State. 
 
The proposed rule set (2019-125 LR) will adopt by reference the 2018 International Building Code 
(IBC) with amendments, deletions, and additions deemed necessary for use in Michigan.  The 
2018 International Building Code provides the latest standards to protect the health and promote 
the safety and welfare of the people by regulating the construction, reconstruction, and alteration 
of buildings within the state.  
 
The proposed rules will be published in the January 15, 2022, Michigan Register.  You may download 
a free copy of the proposed amendments by visiting the Bureau’s website at www.michigan.gov/bcc.   
 
Oral or written comments may be presented in person at the hearing on January 21, 2022 or submitted 
in writing by email no later than 5:00 p.m., January 21, 2022, to the following email address LARA-
BCC-Rules@michigan.gov.  If your presentation at the public hearing is in written form, please 
provide a copy to the Rules Analyst, at the conclusion of your testimony at the hearing.    
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